
UPPER MIDWEST
TRANSMISSION DEVELOPMENT INITIATIVE
Date: December 31, 2008

Dear Transmission Stakeholder:

Thank you for providing your recent input and comments to the Upper Midwest Transmission Development Initiative (UMTDI) regarding electric transmission development. Your responses have been compiled and shared with the Executive Committee.  The Executive Committee has considered these comments and has decided that two separate UMTDI work groups should be established.  One work group will focus on Cost Allocation, and the other work group will address Transmission Planning.  The first meetings of these two work groups will occur at 10am, on Friday, January 30, 2009, at the Minnesota PUC in St. Paul, Minnesota.  Attached to this letter are proposed scoping documents for each of the work groups.  As in the past, information on these meetings and associated materials will be posted on the Organization of MISO States (OMS) web page: http://www.misostates.org/UMTDIList.htm
At this time, the two work groups are scheduled to work simultaneously.  Additionally, the work of each group will be structured as two phases.  During the first phase, the groups’ respective goals will be to establish broad transmission cost allocation principles and to select certain zones, as identified in MISO’s Regional Generation Outlet Study (RGOS Zones), in each of the five States that can be used in design studies of potential transmission projects that would facilitate the delivery of energy from the selected zones to load centers within the five States.  The second phase for the two work groups will focus on identifying 2 to 3 optional proposed transmission cost allocation methods and selecting a list of candidate transmission projects to be designed to further energy reliability and further State policies, including the development of RGOS zones selected in Phase I.  At the end of each phase, the five Governors will be able to assess progress and adjust the work of the UMTDI as necessary. 
UMTDI proposes an aggressive schedule to be completed in Fall 2009.  The goal of the UMTDI is twofold:  First, the group seeks to to provide policy input to the five States’ Governors for high-level state energy and transmission policy guidance of importance to the region.  Because of the high level of information required for such policy guidance, the work groups’ information cannot and will not capture all the detailed granularity and nuances of the usual cost allocation and transmission planning processes.  Secondly, the UMTDI seeks to establish a workable plan that will support the construction of interstate transmission lines to serve the upper Midwest region. The five UMTDI States are   committed to identifying cost-effective transmission facilities in order to facilitate renewable energy generation resources development while maintaining transmission reliability, and to developing an equitable cost-sharing methodology.
Clearly, the work of electric transmission planning remains dynamic. It is likely that federal policies or other legal or technological changes will impact our work, and any such developments will need to be considered as our work progresses.  

As this Initiative continues, we look forward to your participation and input.  Thank you in advance for your assistance.  
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